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(Pennington) It´s very important to be aware of this issue. We listen to 

students that they feel overwhelmed, they are not ready for college…Please, be 

mindful and let us know, so we can help. 

 

b. Campus life: Tobacco Free Policy 

[] From September 1st, there are 11 designated areas on campus. Most people 

are in compliance with our new policy. We sent team members to tag the areas 

and times when students do not comply. Overall, we have received a positive 

response. It´s a process to change the culture on campus. In the future, we will 

be focusing in some designated areas, continuing to support the process and 

moving some areas. 

(Nurse) In the original maps there appears to be a designated area opposite to 

the library but now it´s at the back door. Smoke comes in from this door into 

the Library. 

() If some areas don´t work, we´ll alternative ones. 

(Sullivan) This area is right next to the ventilation system at the library. 

(Hunt) It´s been reported to facilities. 

() There is a flag that said designated smoking area. For example, in the 

business building, we´ve been told people smoked in the benches and we send 

the team to speak with them.  

(Pemberton) Is the loading dock of the communication building an area? 

() I don’t think so. Are people smoking there? We can send staff over to talk 

with them. 

(Brook) I’ve been noticing people are more functional with technology, etc. 

More students coming in with issues. But as faculty, I don’t have any 

knowledge about how to help them.  

(Pennington) You’re absolutely right. We are seeing record numbers of 

students that need more assistance. Everyone should have 5222 on their 

phones. We have 24 hr EMS.  

(Wolfson) Yesterday, I received an email about the flu shot and in the email it 

said the flu shot is 20 US. All medical insurances cover flu shots for free. It´s a 

terrible situation. I want to speak with the Board again about getting flu shots 

on campus for free. 

(Pennington) It´s a matter of 3rd party billing process and it´s not easy to solve. 

Currently, the only insurance we can bill is the student one. The reason why 

you pay is because the students have already paid. We are sorry we can’t give 

it to the campus community at no cost. 

(Wolfson) CVS and Walgren make money on the shots. Why don´t we invite 

them to the university and make a notice to faculty and staff? We did it one 

year they thought it was going to be bad. We get it for free and we also make 

sure more people get it. 

(Gingerich) I talked to Vice president Pennington about training with the new 

School of Nursing about providing flu shot. That may be viable down the road. 

 

c. (Gingerich) We have made major decisions and changes regarding the 

graduation ceremonies.  The plan is: there will be 2 graduations ceremonies 

for graduate students, both will take place at the New Jersey Performing Act 





(Gingerich) First contact the Deans, they are responsible to solve these issues 

and need to understand these issues. The Provost is too busy.  Further contact 

the Registrar, it´s not a perfect and they are still working with Optimizer, the 

new tool. 



(Joanne Cote-Bonnano) It´s a module more complex, than what we 

previously had. I am hoping to link the Curriculum committees as we 

go into the next academic year. 

ii. We are working on strengthening our curriculum process. What is the 

process for curriculum changes? How can we increase transparency? 

Dr Cole raise this issue in her talk with the Senate last week.  Our 

council invites non-voting members to participate.  

iii. Gen ed comm (McDermid) We are still working on the current course, 

70% has been done. They all need to be done by Dec 1st. We are trying 

to be responsive and filling the information about the courses. In the 

Spring we are anticipating looking at World cultures require and the 

new student seminar courses. Anticipating working with Melinda 

Knight and her grad writing committee to try to promote writing. 

iv. Tech committee (Jacobson) Following up on issues for Spring 17. Email 

any continuing or new issues.  

(Wolfson) Cell service on this campus… 

(Trubatch) That is not for this committee. Doug Murray is our OIT 

liaison. 

VII. Student Affairs Council (McDermid)   

a. We are working on recommendations related to DACA and Student support on 

campus. 

b. We are looking into criteria for health insurance and waivers for students, 

especially International students. 

 

VIII. Administrative Affairs (Pemberton) 

a. No meeting at the moment but we have received emails about issues. We 

expect a fuller report next meeting.  

IX. NAL (Curnutt)  

a. There are 107 new FULL members in the Union.  

(Noonan) Adjunct contract approved this past Tuesday. A 100 USD increase per 

credit has been approved for the adjuncts, and we moved from 10 paychecks to 8. 

(Gingerich) The adjuncts teach about 60% or 2/3 of our courses. 

(Curnutt) The Union would like to thank the Provost for a quick turn around on the 

faculty scholarships.  

 

X. Elections (Field)  

a. We have 2 positions: 1 open at-large, and 1 in SBUS. Look out for email. 

 

XI. Report of the Senate President (Trubatch)  

a. Now that we have no more course fees, it´ll be called course expenditures. It´s 

following the regular budget processes. We have asked the Provost to provide 

information downstream. We encourage all the staff to ask questions. 

(Misra) Where does the money come from? 

(Trubatch/Gingerich) The fees went down and tuition went up a little bit equaled 

out the same amount of money into the University.  

(Trubatch) The course basic skills and remediation has disappeared and now we 

offer supplementary courses. Everyone involved in these changes should be made 

aware. 

Next, regarding the strategic plan; the Provost will update us in the future with 

clear guidelines on how to offer input and feedback. 



b. From the Senate meeting on May, the Senate passed issues about the Computer 

lifecycle to the IT department. The Administration has responded and we 

would like to thank them for a timely response. The document is on Canvas.  

(Misra) If I want administrative rights, do I need to bring the computer to IT? Who 

do I need to contact? 

(Fleming) We will be clarifying these process, but for now contact your local IT 

person.  If you need administration rights for teaching, work or research, we´ll 

provide it. 

(Trubatch) Replacement process: I think it is still unclear. We asked for 3 years 

cycle but 4 years is the standard. It´s a simple situation. 

 

XII. New Business from Senate 

a. (Noonan) There was issue about how to get computers connected to the tech 

systems in the classrooms. What can we do if they don´t work? Some adjuncts 

buy their own computers. It would be useful of there were universal guidelines 

for equipment. 

(Fleming) That’s good advice. I’ll work on it. 

(Trubatch) IT should provide clear guidelines. Students probably have similar 

issues. It would be useful to have a model on the website the campus 

community could look at. For example, when you purchase a machine, make 

sure it has this, this, and this. 

 

XIII. Voices from the Community 

(Turbatch) It’s important that the Senate function as a place or open forum where 

everybody can bring issues to the Senate. Dr. Fawzia Afzal-



(Gingerich) We take the issue of personal threats very seriously. We have the police 

involve. We offer protection for students, staff and faculty. 

(Trubatch) If someone or group want to protest on campus, is there a 2-week notice? 

(Gingerich) No 

(Wolfson) If somebody wants to stand with a sign that is OK, but a demonstration on 

campus needs 2-week notice? 

(Gingerich) I´m not 100% sure. 

(Trubatch) There are a number of issues raised here about process and governance. 

The Senate speaks most strongly when it speaks from its members. 

(Gingerich) I´ll be delighted to be engage in the discussions about what this raises, but 

until the legal questions aren´t finalized I can´t comment. 

(LaFountain) Can you ask questions about resources? Is there something that the 

Administration can do to lend support to the program? 

(Gingerich) Yes. 

XIV. The meeting was adjourned, 4:51 pm.  

 


